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May 4, 2010 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Honorable School Board Members 
 
FROM:  Kendra Goodman, CPPO, CPPB, Purchasing Agent 
 
RE:  Graphic Services Department Copier Contract 
    Piggyback University of Florida ITN07DD-162YC 
    Konica Minolta-Bizhub PRO1200 
    1st year of 5-year Lease 
 
At this time the Graphic Services Department is requesting permission to “piggyback” the University of Florida 
Contract ITN07DD-162YC for the Bizhub PRO1200 copier with Konica Minolta.  We are currently under a five-
year contract with Ikon Office Solutions for the IR110 Image Runner copier that will be expiring on June 30, 2010. 
 
The District sent out Request for Information # 10-021 on February 1, 2010 to various vendors requesting a current 
governmental agency’s contract the District could piggyback due to the Graphic Service Department’s  need to 
expedite the process.  Based upon their responses, the following information was obtained: 
 
Konica Minolta  Bizhub PRO 1200 $37,581.36 
Oce   VP4110   $71,532.00 
Xerox   4112   $82,660.80 
Ikon Office Solutions Image Runner IR110 $37,868.36 
Canon   Imagepress 1135  $43,588.92 
 
The Lease and click charges are as follows: July 1, 2010 through June 30, 2011 lease amount: $ 20,781.36. 
Estimated July 1, 2010 through June 30, 2011 click charges @ .0040 cost per click rate: $16,800. 
 
The estimated annual total expenditure based upon the anticipated number of copies (350,000 per year) and lease 
amount will be $37,581.36. 
 
The services covered under this contract are exempt from the competitive pricing requirements as outlined in DOE’s 
Section 6A-1.012(5). Under DOE’s Rule 6A-1.012(5), the Board may make purchases to vendors awarded by other 
governmental agencies. 

 
Konica Minolta has agreed in writing to enter into the first year of a five-year lease of the Bizhub PRO1200 
copier.  Therefore, it is my recommendation that this piggyback be approved with the company referenced above.  
The piggyback will cover the period of July 1, 2010  through June 30, 2011.   
 
Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please feel free to contact me at your earliest convenience. 
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